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TERM 1 

WEEK 9 

2014 

       
  N 

We have a further 7, 525km left to travel to reach our 
ultimate destination ς DISNEYLAND. 
 
Below is an example of the type of new math resource kits 
we hope to purchase for our students with the funds raised. 
 
Your support of this worthy initiative is greatly appreciated. 

 
Best wishes, 

John Spradbrow 
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

IMPORTANT DATES  2014  
TERM 1  

 
Fri 28 Mar  NSWCPS Swimming Trials  
 Homebush  
  
Fri 4 April  OLOR Cross Country 

(please note change of 
date)  

 
Wed 9 April  NSW PSSA Diving  
 NSWPSSA Swimming 

SOPAC 
 
Fri 11 April  Last Day Term 1  
 Captivate Band 

Performance at 2pm  
 
Sun 13 April  Palm Sunday  
 
Thur 17 April  Holy Thursday  
 
Fri 18 April  Good Friday  
 
Sun 20 April  Easter Sunday  
 
Fri 25 April   ANZAC Day  
 

TERM 2  
 
Mon 28 April   PUPIL FRE E DAY  
 
Tues 29 April   Term 2 Commences  
 
Mon 5 May  New Family Open Morning 

at 9.30am  
 
Thursday 8 May   Father Joe signing Kindy 

2015 enrolments at 10am 
and 7.30pm  

 
Mon 13 ï Thurs 15 May  NAPLAN  
 
Tues 27 May   Athletics Carnival  
 Confirmation Parent 

Information  /Marian 
College Enrolment (2015) 
evening 7.30pm in the 
school hall  

 
Fri 22 August   Drug & Alcohol Forum  
 

Greetings! 

What message did you take from the story of Jesus and the 

woman at the well in the gospel reading last Sunday? What 

message would you like your children to take from the 

reading? For me it is the invitation that Jesus offers the 

woman - the opportunity to seek something that is deeper 

and beyond the ordinary, everyday things of this world. He 

offers her the opportunity to seek a relationship with God 

that allows her to live her life differently. I wonder what 

changes she made to her life? I wonder what sources of 

fulfilment she found in her daily life with this new outlook? 

Car park and Oval Update 

We have taken possession of the oval. We are just waiting 

on the installation of the gates at the back of the oval. This 

should be completed next week. 

The car park is also nearing completion. There is still some 

work to be completed on the light fittings. We are also 

waiting for the gates to be completed on Redden Dr. I will 

share with you next week the protocols for using the Kiss 

and Drop, car park and afternoon pick up. Thank you for 

your patience with this project. 

Reconciliation 

Congratulations to all of the children who have signed up 

to the Reconciliation program in the parish. Please 

remember the children, their parents and the parish team 

in your prayers.  

Cross Country Fundraiser 

Thank you to everyone for your assistance with this event. 

Our Cross Country Day is very close and we are well below 

our target. 

Our current classroom pledges stand as follows: 

Yr 1 $956 
Yr 2 $979 
Yr 3  $369 
Yr 4  $1075 
Yr 5  $1,193 
Yr 6  $593 
 
While we are grateful for the support received so far ie. 

$5,165 pledged, we are aiming to purchase one math kit 

per classroom at an approximate cost of $700 per kit. 

 

If you have not yet completed your sponsorship card we 
ask that you do so as soon as possible and return it to 
school. Remember our Cross Country will be held on 
Friday 4 April. 
 
To date our students have travelled a distance of 4,524km 
and have reached an island called Kiribati (an Island south 
of Hawaii). 

 

 
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL  



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

   

  

SPORTS SPECTACULAR  
 

MacKillop Trials ς Swimming 
Good luck to Nathan.T  - our lone individual but fantastic representative at 
MacKillop Trials at Homebush in the boys 13yrs 50m Freestyle. 
!ǎ ǿŜƭƭΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘǊŜŜ ǎŜƴǎŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǊŜƭŀȅ ǘŜŀƳǎ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛƴƎ ΧΧΦ 
 
Junior Girls Abby G 
  Gemma F 
  Nellie M 
  Kyla H 
 
Senior Boys Tommy F 
  Thomas K 
  Nathan T 
  Nathaniel L 
 
Senior Girls Phoebe Mc 
  Alyssa Z 
  Caitlyn L 
  Sophie G 
 
DƻƻŘ ƭǳŎƪ ΧΦ aŀȅ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƭƪ ƻƴ ǿŀǘŜǊΗ 

Stage 3 Soccer Gala Day 
Next Tuesday April 1, two Stage 3 girls soccer teams will compete in the 
Parramatta Diocesan Gala Day at Rooty Hill. 
 
As always the girls were very excited and enthusiastic in their preparation 
and we wish them well for a fun filled day. 
 
Thank you to Mrs Stitt for giving up her lunch breaks this term to organise 
and prepare the team. GOOD LUCK. 
 
Alyssa Z  Georgia. C 
Alyssa S  Isabella M 
Courtney G Charli O 
Zoe W  Annalise S 
Phoebe H  Mia P 
Tasmin K  Jordon P 
Alicia K  Miriah Y 
Caitlin Mc  Bronte H 
Elana C  Mia J 
Lauren M  Madelyn D 
Danielle S  Dakota B 

Grace C 
Leah S 
Isabella L 

 
Could all notes and money and code of conducts please be returned by 
Thursday so we can finalise all the organisation. Thank you. 
 

Cross Country Helpers 
Thank you to our beautiful parents who have already offered to help. If you 
can assist on the day please complete the form attached. 
 

Many Thanks Mrs Vicki Harvey 

KINDERGARTEN ENROLME NTS FOR SIBLINGS 201 5 
Dear Parents 

If you have a sibling who you intend to enrol at OLOR for 2015, could you please return the slip below to the office as soon as possible. 

Once we have this information we will forward an information package to you. Thank you. 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  

Kindergarten Enrolments for Siblings 2015 

 

Eldest Child at OLOR:  _____________________________  Class: _________ 

 

{ƛōƭƛƴƎΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ όнлмрύΥ _____________________________ 

 

PLEASE NOTE: KINDY 2015 INTERVIEWS ARE NOW BEING HELD UNTIL THE END OF TERM 1 FOR BOTH SIBLINGS 

AND NEW FAMILES. PLEASE BOOK IN ONLINE BY GOING TO THE WEBSITE www.schoolinterviews.com.au and 

enter code DZF4E. THANK YOU. 

CONGRATULATIONS  

 

 
 

The OLOR community would 

like to congratulate the Blake 

family on the recent birth of 

their new baby boy. 

 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

NEWS FROM SR ANTOINE TTE  

 

The term is quickly coming to an end. I hope some parents have 

gleaned some ideas from Ƴȅ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ƻŦ ƛŘŜŀǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ 

is tips re discipline: 

¶ Try role playing to eliminate constant fighting. For 
five minutes, have the fighters switch roles. Each 
Ƙŀǎ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΩǎ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ƻŦ ǾƛŜǿ ŀǎ 
clearly and fairly as possible. Odds are, they start 
laughing and make up. Better yet, they may come 
up with a compromise solution that both parties 
like.  

¶ For better discipline, speak quietly. If you speak in 
ŀ ƴƻǊƳŀƭ ǘƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǾƻƛŎŜΣ ŜǾŜƴ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŀƴƎǊȅΣ 
ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǎŜŜ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ handle anger 
ŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǘŜƭȅΦ !ƴŘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǎŎǊŜŀƳ ŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ 
ƪƛŘǎΣ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƭŜǎǎ ƭƛƪŜƭȅ ǘƻ ǎŎǊŜŀƳ ŀǘ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΦ  

¶ Try a άōƭŀŎƪ hole άǘƻ keep toys and other 
belongings which have been picked up. All you 
need is a cupboard or cabinet with a lock ς άǘƘŜ 
black hole ά²ƘŜƴ something is left out that should 
be put away it gets into the άōƭŀŎƪ ƘƻƭŜέ ŦƻǊ нп 
hours. Once a favourite toy or something your 
child needs is locked up for 24 hours, there is 
greater incentive to keep it where it belongs. This 
works best when the whole family participates.  
 

http: www.rif.0rg/literacy -resources/ articles/44-proven-ideas 

άaȅ DƻŘ ƛǎ ŎƘŀƴƎŜƭŜǎǎ ƛƴ Ƙƛǎ ƭƻǾŜ ŦƻǊ ƳŜέ Psalm 59: 10  

ά¢ŜƴŘŜǊ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘǎ ǘƻ ǉǳƛŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǊǘέ WŀƴŜǘ [Φ ²ŜŀǾŜǊ ©  1996  

 

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE 
ENCOUNTER WEEKEND  

 
A Marriage Enrichment experience for married couples ς set in 
peaceful, picturesque surroundings, away from the distractions of 
everyday life.  During the weekend, couples have a unique 
opportunity to reconnect, rekindle and refresh their 
relationship. Take time out of your busy schedule, to invest in 
your most precious asset . . .  your Marriage!  
Weekend date: 13 ς 15 June at Mt Carmel Retreat Centre, 
Varroville, NSW 
Bookings:  Ardell & Bill Sharpe tel. 02 4283 3435 
or wsharpe@bigpond.net.au   
www.wwme.org.au 
www.facebook.com/WWMEasternUnit 

 

COMBINED CONFIRMATION 

INFORMATION EVENING/ MARIAN 

COLLEGE ENROLMENT EVENING  

Please be advised that Father Joe will now be holding a 
combined Confirmation Parent Information Evening /Marian 

College Enrolment (2015) evening. 
 

The original meeting set for Father Joe to sign Marian 
enrolments has now been changed to a combined meeting to 

discuss both Confirmation and Marian Enrolments and is 
scheduled for Tuesday 27 May at 7.30pm in the school hall.  

 
Please remember to bring along your forms for Father Joe to 

sign.  
Please submit your Marian College Applications by the date 

specified by Marian College. 
Thank you. 

 

HILL SBUS AMENDED TIMETABLE  

Parents please note that Hillsbus has amended the school bus 

timetable for OLOR, Kellyville which will commence Monday 31 

March 2014. 

The amended timetable show Route 3599 @ 3.02pm now 

operating to Rouse Hill Town Centre and via Mile End not 

Aberdour. (Amended timetables have been distributed to those 

OLOR children who travel by afternoon bus on 2599 & 3599). 

Should you have any questions regarding the timetable, you can 

call Hillsbus Customer Service Department on 8889 7000 or visit 

the website at www.cdcbus.com.au 

CON DOLENCES  

 

 

The OLOR community would like to express our 

deepest sympathy to the Meli family on the recent 

ǇŀǎǎƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ DǊŀƴŘƳƻǘƘŜǊΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ 

keep the family in your prayers. 

May she rest in peace. 

 

 

http://www.rif.0rg/literacy%20-resources/
mailto:wsharpe@bigpond.net.au
http://www.wwme.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/WWMEasternUnit
www.cdcbus.com.au


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 OUR LADY OF THE ROSARY SCHOOL 
8 DIANA  AVENUE, KELLYVILLE  2155 

PHONE:  9629 2566; FAX:  9629 2148   

______________________________________________________________ 

Website:  www.olorkellyville.catholic.edu.au                

Email :  olorkellyville@parra.catholic.edu.au  

NAPLAN  
In May 2014, the National Assessment Program Literacy and 
Numeracy (NAPLAN) will be completed by all students in Years 3, 5, 
7 and 9 in all government and non-government schools. NAPLAN 
assesses the literacy and numeracy learning of students in all 
Australian schools. 
 
The tests will be conducted across Australia for all students 
from 13th to 15th May 2014. 
 

Tuesday 13 May 
 

Wednesday 14 May Thursday 15 May 

Language 

Conventions 

(Spelling, 

Grammar and 

Punctuation) 

 

Writing 

Reading Numeracy 

(Number, Algebra, 

function and 

pattern; 

Measurement, 

chance and data; 

and Space) 

 
Friday 16th May - ! ΨŎŀǘŎƘ-ǳǇΩ Řŀȅ ƛǎ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 
who missed a test or were absent on a test day. 

 

 

 

CANTEEN CORNER  
(meal deal starts Monday 24th March ï Friday 11 April) 

 
Meal Deal 1 

Chicken, Lettuce & Mayonnaise Roll 
Flavoured Water Buddy 

Frozen Juice Cup 
 

Meal Deal 2 
Hot Dog with Sauce 

Flavoured Water Buddy 
Home Ice Cream 

 
Both Meal Deals are $ 4.50 

 
 

Thank you 
 
 

  

 

 

 

MARIAN CATHOLIC COLL EGE 

ENROLMENTS  

The enrolment period for Year 7 2015 opens on Monday 3 March, 2014 and 
closes on Friday 11 April, 2014. 
 
Enrolment Packages may be collected from the Marian College office during 
school hours from Monday 3 March.  Students with siblings already at 
Marian College may collect an Enrolment Package from the school office.  
!ƭƭ ¸ŜŀǊ с ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ŀǘǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ {ǘ !ƴƎŜƭŀΩǎΣ h[hwΣ {ǘ aŀŘŜƭŜƛƴŜΩǎ 
and Our Lady of the Angels will receive an Enrolment Package at their 
school, during the week commencing 24 February, 2014. 
 
Applications should be fully completed and lodged at the College by Friday 
11 April, 2014.  Failure to provide a completed application form or 
supporting documentation may delay the processing of applications and 
enrolment offers.  Late applications will only be accepted if there are 
unfilled places.  Any enquiries can be directed to Enrolment Secretary on 
9654 6700. 

Marian College: http://www.  mariancollege.nsw.edu.au 

 
STAGE 2 READING HELPERS NEEDED  

 

We are looking for parents to help each morning 
from 9-9.30am to listen to children in Year 3 & 4 
read. If you can help please leave your name at 

the office. 
 

Thank you 
 



OUR JOURNEY TOWARDS EASTER 2014  
 

Lent is a time of conversion through prayer (Mass, family prayer, scripture reading, The Holy wƻǎŀǊȅΧύΣ ŀŎǘǎ ƻŦ ǎŜƭŦ-sacrifice (abstaining from or 

ƭƛƳƛǘƛƴƎ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴ ƪƛƴŘǎ ƻŦ ŦƻƻŘΣ ŘǊƛƴƪ ƻǊ ŜƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴƳŜƴǘύ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪǎ ƻŦ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅ όǾƛǎƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎƛŎƪΣ ǇƻƻǊΣ ƭƻƴŜƭȅΧύΦ tŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊǎ are urged to join in 

this journey of penance and renewal. 
Lenten Program 

Each Tuesday evening at 7.45pm in the parish office 
Way of the Cross 

Each Friday during Lent at 10am at the Shrine of the 

Holy Innocents on the friary grounds 
Second Rite of Reconciliation 

TO BE ADVISED 
Palm Sunday: 13 April 

Masses: 7am, 9am, 11am and 6pm 
10.45am Solemn Procession will begin 

Wednesday of Holy Week 
7pm Mass of the Holy Oils 

{ǘΦ tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ /ŀǘƘŜŘǊŀƭ 

Holy Thursday: 17 April 
тǇƳ aŀǎǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊ 

Adoration until Midnight 
Good Friday: 18 April 

11amτStations of the Cross 
12 noon: Community lunch in the parish hall (If you can help by making a pot of (meat 

free) soup to share, please fill in your details on the clipboard at the back of the Church). 
оǇƳΥ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ tŀǎǎƛƻƴ 

Holy Saturday: 19 April 

7pm: Easter Vigil 
Easter Sunday: 20 April 

Masses at 7am, 9am, 11am and 6pm 
Divine Mercy Sunday: 27 April 

Masses at 7am, 9am, 11am and 3pm 
Exposition and Reconciliation from 1pm with Benediction of  the Most Blessed Sacrament. Solemn Mass will begin at 3pm. NB. There will be 

no evening Mass on 27 April 

 

 
FIRST RECONCILIATION  

 
Please email Tracy, our sacrament coordinator: sacraments@olorparishkellyville.org.au to register and/or offer assistance as a teacher or 
helper for the program. Please take a sacrament program from the foyer of the Church for all the dates etc. in 2014 

 

 
EXPLANATION FOR THE CUSTOM OF COVERING  STATUES  AND SACRED IMAGES IN PURP LE 
DURING LENT  
 
The custom began in Northern Europe to highlight the meditation on the Passion of Our Lord during the Season of Lent. In some 

churches images of Our Lord suffering and Our Lady of Sorrows are made prominent for the devotion of the faithful. It also shows the 

penitential nature of the Season as we gaze upon our Crucified Saviour in union with Our Sorrowful Mother. Before the Easter Vigil as 

the Church celebrates Christõs Resurrection, the statues and images are unveiled to highlight the joy in the celebration of 

the  Resurrection. 

 
 

FENCING AROUND THE C HURCH  
There is an existing fence on Redden Drive which needs to be relocated around the Church. This will save the parish a lot of money to secure 
the Church grounds particularly after hours. If you are in a position to help please let the parish office know. If you would like to look at the 
fencing in Redden Drive beforehand please feel free to do so. 

  
 

FAITH IN OUR FUTURE - PARISH ACTION  
Fr Joe and the Parish Pastoral Council would like to invite the community to reflect on the first Parish Action as 
suggested in the docu ment.   Are we a welcoming community?   Can we identify visitors who come to our 
celebration and welcome them?   Here are some suggestions::  

· Offer to welcome parishioners at the doors of the Church before Mass begins. Greet and meet.  
¶ Stay after Mass to meet other parishioners over a cuppa when there is morning tea (every 2nd Sunday at 

9am) and even when there is no tea to share. Offer  your assistance to help organise a morning tea  

 

  
  

mailto:sacraments@olorparishkellyville.org.au


 

OUR LADY OF THE ROSARY SCHOOL 
8 DIANA  AVENUE, KELLYVILLE  2155 

PHONE:  9629 2566; FAX:  9629 2148   

______________________________________________________________ 

Website:  www.olorkellyville.catholic.edu.au               Email:  olorkellyville@parra.catholic.edu.au 

19 March 2014 

School Cross Country 

Hereôs to positive thinking! Our school cross country will be held on Friday 4 April in beautiful sunshine of course, and 

on our untested, brand new fields with no trucks or workmen in sight. 

 

On the day the students will run in the following order and all parents are welcome to watch their children from the 

goat paddock. Times are approximate but they normally work. 

 

9.00am - 8 & 9 year Boys 

9.15am - 8 & 9 year Girls 

9.45am  - 10 years Boys 

10.00am - 10 years Girls 

10.30am - 11years Boys 

10.45am - 11 years Girls 

11.30am - 12 years Boys then Girls 

N.B Year 2 students who are turning 8 years old this year are welcome to compete. 

 

Reminders: 

¶ If the ground is wet, please have your son/daughter bring a change of shoes & socks if possible. 

¶ Students may wear a T-shirt to support their colour house. 

¶ A reminder, to those students who suffer from asthma to bring their medication. 

¶ Please ensure your children have a good breakfast and are well hydrated before they come to school. 

¶ Please check that enthusiasm has been packed! 

  

This year I would again appreciate assistance from our wonderful parents in supervising our runners out on the course 

and /or recording. 

 

If you can help for some, part or all of the morning could you please fill out the form below and send it back to the 

school office. 

  

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

CROSS COUNTRY 

  

Name: - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - - - - - -   Telephone:  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

  

Recording:      Track Supervision:     

  

Time: 9.00amð10.00am    Time: 9.00amð10.00am   

  

 10.00amð11.00am     10.00amð11.00am 

 

 11.30amð12.00pm     11.30amð12.00pm 

     

Thanking you all in anticipation. 

Mrs Vicki Harvey 

 
 

mailto:olorkellyville@parra.catholic.edu.au


 

 
 
 

 



 

   

 

UNIVERSITY OF WESTERN SYDNEY  

 
SCHOOL OF COMPUTING, ENGINEERING AND 
MATHEMATICS 

 
UWS PENRITH OBSERVATORY 
 
SCHOOL HOLIDAY KIDS PROGRAMS 
KIDS FUN DAYS 
Wednesday 16 April  (10 am �± 12 noon) - Rockets 
Make and launch your own paper rockets and watch water rockets 
being launched 
Wednesday 23 April (10 am �± 12 noon) �± Star Stuff 
A short multimedia presentation followed by hands-on science 
activities 
  
KIDS ASTRONOMY NIGHTS 
Saturday 19 April (7pm �± 9 pm) �± Mars Rovers 
Come along and find out, why we are sending rovers to Mars 
Saturday  26 April (7pm �± 9pm) �± The Lives of Stars 
Where do stars come from and where do they go? 
  
In addition to the multimedia presentation all programs will include 
a 3D astronomy movie and either safe viewing of the sun (day 
program) or viewing of the night sky through the Universityôs 
telescopes.  Our programs run regardless of the weather. 
  
Cost: $15 adult, $10 child/concession and $40 family. 
Bookings are essential: Book and 
pay  online: www.uws.edu.au/observatory, Whatôs On 
Enquiries: Phone (02)4736 0135 or email r.mccourt@uws.edu.au 

 
www.facebook.com/UWSObservatory 

 


